

**Oregon GIS Program Leaders Meeting**

February 8, 2011

GEO

**Present:** Chad Brady (ODOT), Matthieu Denuelle (ESRI), Milt Hill (GEO), Emmor Nile (ODF), Ashley Seim (OWEB), Diana Walker (ODA), Brady Callahan (OPRD), Heather Burks, (DAS)

**Phone Attendees:** Randy Soundhein (DSL), Malavika Bishop (DEQ), Phil McClellan (DOR), Meredith Carine (WRD), Tanya Haddad (DLCD), John Prychun (DOR)

**Scribe:** Diana Walker

**Handouts:** None

Topic	Discussion Summary	Result	Action Req'd Yes/No	Resp. Party
<b>Introductions</b>				All
<b>Minutes [Previous Meeting]</b>	Approved February Meeting Notes			All
<b>Schedule next meeting</b>	April 12th - Parks - Demo from Bob Harmon May 10th - DEQ - LLID App demo June 14 <sup>th</sup> - DSL		Yes	OPRD, DEQ, DSL
<b>Announcements</b>	<b>Agency reports need to be to the chair within one week after meeting or before the meeting.</b>		Yes	All
<b>General Notes</b>	The agencies that were at the meeting spoke about what they were doing. Though many did not send in a report to put into the meeting notes.			
<b>Presentation by Heather Burks</b>	Heather did a presentation on GovSpace using iLink for those on the phone.			
<b>Note</b>	We are all to look at GovSpace and see if it is something we would like to use for GPL communication or ?? Most seem to think iLink worked for this presentation			

**Department Reports**

<b>DEQ-Malavika Bishop</b>	We are working on drafting an RFP for the Outfall application for which we have received funding from the EPA.
<b>DLCD-</b>	No Report sent in
<b>DOGAMI-</b>	No Report sent in
<b>DOR- Phil McClellan</b>	Nothing to report.
<b>DSL- Randy Sounhein</b>	<a href="#">First Lightsquared/GPS Working Group Meeting Held</a> □The first meeting of the Working Group, cooperatively conducted by LightSquared and the U.S. GPS Industry Council (USGIC) to study the GPS overload/desensitization issue, took place on March 3. Lightsquared presented its planned system, with charts showing emission levels, and the approach that the company recommends for testing. The company asked what level of degradation to GPS from Lightsquared emissions would be acceptable. No agreement was reached on this issue, nor was a firm agreement concluded on how testing is to be done. Tests have yet to get fully underway.
<b>GEO- Milt Hill</b>	No report sent in
<b>ODA- Diana Walker</b>	Nothing new to report for this month

ODF- Emmor Nile	No report sent in
ODOT- Chad Brady	<p>Not much has changed since last time.</p> <p>ODOT agency report:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- We have migrated to a ArcGIS 10 production server and some applications are working off that. Desktop will be move to 10 now.</li> <li>- We are working on ELA requirement before the next negotiations begin</li> <li>- Internally and externally we are developing Data Agreements for numerous web applications at ODOT</li> <li>- The IGA w/ OSU to develop a data distribution portal for OR-Trans statewide road network is now signed and we have a work plan and task list. This should be wrapped up by June 30th. Access to the data will be login depended to manage the distribution of data to the appropriate folks in the case that we are not able to distribute all of the OR-Trans data</li> <li>- The WOC w/GeoSolve to get data sharing agreements w/ county/911 road centerline data sources is going well. We now have 10 counties that have signed the agreement and 8 to go.</li> <li>- We are caching the first version of OR-Trans for our standard web map interface.</li> <li>- We now have a TransGIS v 2.0 and a new ArcGIS server Motor Carrier Restriction application running off of the new interface.</li> <li>- ODOT continues to associate transportation related data to OR-Trans, like the statewide crash data and federal functional class.</li> <li>-The SPIS ETL application is developed and we are running the first state-wide calculation using 3 years crash data and volume data for state and local fc roads.</li> </ul>
OED-	No report sent in
OMD-	No report sent in
<p>OPRD-Brady Callahan</p> <p>Responds from Matthieu Denuelle, ESRI</p>	<p>(I have included these due to the technical issue) (dlw)</p> <p>Hi Matthieu,</p> <p>Here are the bugs that I mentioned at yesterday's GPL meeting. For your reference the Oregon GIS Standard Coordinate System (EPSG 2992) uses Intl Feet.</p> <p>Cheers, Brady</p> <p>NIM059683- License Manager Bug: no way to return a consumed license <a href="http://resources.arcgis.com/content/nimbus-bug?bugID=TkINMDU5Njgz">http://resources.arcgis.com/content/nimbus-bug?bugID=TkINMDU5Njgz</a></p> <p>Bugs for lack of supporting Intl Feet in the Calculate Geometry tool- Note that there are two bugs and they were submitted 4 years ago. NIM007217 <a href="http://resources.arcgis.com/content/nimbus-bug?bugID=TkINMDA3MjE3">http://resources.arcgis.com/content/nimbus-bug?bugID=TkINMDA3MjE3</a></p> <p>NIM005518 <a href="http://resources.arcgis.com/content/nimbus-bug?bugID=TkINMDA1NTE4">http://resources.arcgis.com/content/nimbus-bug?bugID=TkINMDA1NTE4</a></p> <p>Brady,</p> <p>I will see what can be done but I fear that from Tech Support's side, they want to do their due diligence and make sure people are truly experiencing the same issue and not a totally different issue with the same symptoms. Does this make sense?</p> <p>I do understand your perspective and Tech Support always tries to make efficient use of</p>

your time. It is not always easy to achieve logistically but overall, this is one of their main concern as well as getting you back up and running with a fix or a work around.

Thank you for your understanding and please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Matthieu Denuelle  
ESRI  
Brady,

As mentioned before, we don't really have a way for people to add their name to a bug but I would suggest submitting this to <http://ideas.arcgis.com>

There some similar requests but not exactly what you are talking about if I understand correctly:

<http://ideas.arcgis.com/apex/ideaSearchResults?s=bug>

Either please keep me posted on your issues as I can escalate them if they become a show stopper for Parks.

Thanks and please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Matthieu Denuelle

ESRI

<b>OWEB- Ashley Seim</b>	No updates this month
<b>OWRD- Bob Harmon</b>	No report sent in
<b>Port of Portland</b>	No report sent in